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Scottish Conservative leader Ruth Davidson has been appointed Honorary
Colonel of her former Army Regiment – and today uses her new post to promote
Armed Forces Day.

The MSP, formerly a member of 32 Signal Regiment, has been invited to take
over the position of Honorary Colonel for the next five years.

The Regiment commands Squadrons based in Edinburgh, East Kilbride, Glasgow,
Belfast and Darlington. Ruth previously served with HQ Squadron in Glasgow.

The post of Honorary Colonel is more usually filled by a retired senior
military officer or member of the Royal family, but can be undertaken by
public figures – with historian Dan Snow and musician Jools Holland having
been appointed to other regiments in the past.

As Honorary Colonel for the next five years, Ruth will be asked to act as a
figurehead for the Regiment, and to act as a counsellor and supporter for its
commanding officer and leadership teams.

Ruth was asked to take on the role the regiment due to her work in the
Territorial Army before she became an MSP and her consistent support for the
reserve forces during her period in parliament.

She has often credited her military training, in particular the leadership
instruction she received during her officer training, as standing her in
great stead for leadership roles in civilian life.

Ruth was pictured today with serving soldiers in the regiment at Edinburgh
Castle, on the eve of Armed Forces Day, when the country comes together to
recognise service personnel, regular and reserve, from all three services.

On the day itself, parades, picnics and receptions are held in honour of the
Armed Forces, hosted by individuals, employers and local authorities.

Scottish Conservative leader Ruth Davidson said:

http://www.government-world.com/ruth-supports-armed-forces-day-by-becoming-the-honorary-colonel-of-army-reserve-unit/
http://www.government-world.com/ruth-supports-armed-forces-day-by-becoming-the-honorary-colonel-of-army-reserve-unit/
http://www.government-world.com/ruth-supports-armed-forces-day-by-becoming-the-honorary-colonel-of-army-reserve-unit/
http://www.scottishconservatives.com/
http://www.scottishconservatives.com/all-news/


“Reservists make up over a quarter of the British Army and the UK’s defences
rely upon them.

“As well as the specialist skills required for the type of regiment you join,
the training you receive as a reservist develops leadership, decision making,
teamwork, confidence and moral courage.

“I loved my time in uniform and am so grateful for everything it taught me.

“I am delighted to have been asked back to my former regiment to act as its
Honorary Colonel for the next five years.

“I will work hard to support and encourage the officers, non-commissioned
officers and soldiers of 32 Signal Regiment during their training and
service, as well as seek to promote a greater understanding and appreciation
of the Army Reserve as a whole.

“This Armed Forces Day, people across the country will come together to
recognise the debt we owe to those who serve to keep us safe.

“We have the most professional fighting force in the world and – regular or
reserve – it’s only right we say thank you for all they do.”

32 Signal Regiment is a specialist Army Reserve Regiment that provides vital
communications support and information management to the Armed Forces,
Emergency Services, and Local Government Agencies in times of crisis such as:

• Terrorist Attacks
• Natural Disasters
• Flooding
• Enhanced Security for Political Summits

Regimental Headquarters is based in Glasgow with Signal Squadrons in
Edinburgh, Dundee, Northern Ireland, Darlington and Glasgow. The job roles
within the Regiment include Communications Systems Operators, Drivers, Chefs,
Clerks, and Medics.

In recent years, the Regimental remit has expanded to include Op Herrick
(Afghanistan), Op Telic (Iraq) as well as supporting UN Operations in Germany
and Cyprus.


